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Breeze Thru the Leaves 

ñSo do not fear, for I am with you; do not be dismayed, for I am your 
God. I will strengthen  you and help you; I will uphold you with my     
righteous right hand.ò -Isaiah 41:10     

This past Sunday we sang similar words to these penned by the Holy 
Spirit through the  prophet Isaiah in the hymn ñHow Firm A Foundationò. 
Verse 2 says,      

ñFear not! I am with you, O be not dismayed,   
For I am your God and will still give you aid;   
Iôll strengthen you, help you, and cause you to stand,   
Upheld by My righteous, omnipotent hand.ò     

What have you been fearing lately? Our fears can be varied depending 
on what is  happening in our lives. I was recently reminded of my fear of 
snakes when my brother  was retelling the story of finding one in his 
backyard thousands of miles away. We can  also have fears of the      
future, fears of losing loved ones, fears of being lonely, and fears  of  
never being enough.      

That word ñomnipotentò which is mentioned in the hymn above is one 
that probably  needs some unwrapping. Within that word lies one of the 
greatest reasons why we need  not fear anything in this world.           
Omnipotent means ñall powerfulò. Our God is more  powerful than       
anything or anyone in all of creation. When we place our fears into 
Godôs  hands, we are actually saying that we trust that God is strong 
enough to handle them  and to guard us against any dangers that life 
may throw our way.     

What fears have you been holding on to? Is it doing 
you any good to continue to cling to  this fear? Can 
you trust that our all-Powerful God can handle that 
fear for you today?     

There is great power in admitting our fears to God 
and to another trusted brother or  sister in the faith! 
Our fears lose their power when they are brought 
into the light.  Perhaps youôve been secretly battling 
a fear for a while now. Ask God for the strength 
to  openly admit that fear and He will give you the  

 

   You can reach Pastor  

            Couser at 214-908-0242 

      or mark.couser@gmail.com  

   Continued on page 2  
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A Word from the Pastor, continued 

ability to place that fear in His hands  today. Pray about a person that you know that you can share 
your fear with as well.  They can pray for you about this fear as you together place it in the hands of 
our omnipotent God.      

Our fears are temporary. Thank God that we have an eternal, unshakable Savior who has  already 
defeated fear, sin, death, and the devil. We donôt have to wander around this life crippled by fear 
any longer. May we find freedom in giving our fears to the fearless One,  Christ Jesus who has all 
the power to lead us and guide us by His grace and power  today and for eternity.      
 

In Christôs Love,      
Pastor Mark   
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VBS JUNE 15 - 19 

VBS WILL BE DURING T HE EVENINGS MONDAY - FRIDAY  

LIGHT SUPPER AT 5:30 - 6 PM  

VBS ACTIVITIES FROM 6 - 8 PM  

 

We are looking to borrow jungle stuffed animals:  

¶ Sloths (This is our Theme Animal)  

¶ Tigers  

¶ Leopards 

¶ Jaguars  

¶ Panthers  

¶ Gorillas  

¶ Monkeys  

¶ Parrots / Toucans  

¶ Snakes 

¶ Frogs 

¶ Crocodiles 

¶ Hippos  

¶ Lemurs  

Also we are looking to borrow green foliage, green garlands 

or green vines.   

If you have any of the above that you would like to lend, 

please put your name on it and give to Amanda Maddox or 

Mary Mobley.  

Dear Tree of Life Family,  

These are interesting times that we are living in. As your pastor and elders, we have met 

numerous times the last couple months to assess how best to minister  during this         

pandemic. It is our belief that the curve in our area has still not been flattened as the  

number of new cases continues to stay around 200 daily. In light of this as well as the fact 

that we have many members who are in the "vulnerable" population for COVID -19, we still 

believe it is best that we wait a few more weeks before considering gathering again on our 

campus for worship.  

Our Facebook Live worship gatherings have been very well attended and we have connect-

ed with a lot of new people through this ministry. We will continue to live stream our   

worship services even after we return to our campus. This is a vital ministry in the new 

world we live in here in the 21st century.  

When we do feel led by the Spirit to gather on campus, we all need to be aware that things 

will be quite different. We will need to practice social distancing. We will need to skip rows 

and stagger seating in our sanctuary. We will not be able to hug or share Christ's peace for 

quite some time as we are accustomed to. We will have a plan set in place to disinfect and 

do a deep clean of the sanctuary, the Fellowship Hall, and bathrooms between gatherings. 

We will all need to wear facial masks as a way of loving our neighbor and showing care 

and concern for one another.   

These are not easy decisions but we are taking the steps to prepare for the time when we 

feel it is best for us to return to worship on campus. If you have any questions or           

comments, please contact pastor or one of your elders. We are all here for one another,    

especially during this season.  

Thank you for positive attitude, flexibility and patience. Our faith in Christ is unshakeable 

and we will get through this together. We long for the day when we can once again worship 

together as God's family in one place!   

Pastor Mark & Head Elder Ken Nixon  

Update Regarding Services & Activities at TOL 
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From the GrulkesñLutheran Bible Translators in Botswana 

Greetings from lockdown! The Botswana government has been very proactive in preventing the 
spread of COVID-19. We have been confined to our homes for almost a month, and the lockdown is 
scheduled to continue until May 8, then lockdown will be lifted in stages. We are thankful for Botswa-
na's swift action, as the healthcare system could quickly become overloaded. We currently have only 
23 cases in Botswana. Our hope is to return to the US in August and stay until just after Christmas. 
We are looking forward to seeing you! 

 

We enjoyed Easter with just our family this month. One unexpected benefit of being locked down is 
the time we've had to worship together. We've been able to help the kids learn to use a hymnal, fol-
low the liturgy, and sing songs and hymns that they like.   

The kids have been so creative while they're stuck at home. This is an episode of the game show 
they created. They've been reading, playing minecraft, watching movies, making up games, running 
around outside, and video chatting with friends and family. We are so thankful that everyone is han-
dling this major life change well.  

We are happy to report that some translation work is still being done while the country is in lock-
down. We were able to secure internet for the translators before they returned to their villages. Un-
fortunately, lots of people seem to be trying to work from home, so some networks are over-
whelmed. Pray with us that internet would become more reliable for for translators. 

Keep us in your prayers:  

¶ For all those here and around the world affected by COVID-19. 

¶ For Botswana as we begin slowly lifting lockdown regulations. 

¶ For the translators' internet to work well from home so we can continue making progress on our 
 New Testament translation projects. 

¶ For the physical, mental, and spiritual health of our family. 

¶ For those in Botswana and around the world who are struggling to feed their families right now. 

¶ That God would continue to provide for our ministry through partners like you.   

 

Our ministry happens because of your gifts. 100% of the dollars you donate go towards our work 
here and we give thanks for your prayers and financial support.  

Carl & Kelsey Grulke 
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Offerings and Attendance for April 

DATE  SS 10:30  General   

Offering  

Growing 

To the 

Future  

Mission 

Tithe  

4/5/20 NA  NA  $5,757 $500 $576 

4/12/20 NA  NA  $4,005 $500 $401 

4/19/20 NA  NA  $2,955 $500 $296 

4/26/20 NA  NA  $2,959 $500 $296 

$15,676*  $2,000 $1,569 Total for April  

Offerings and Attendance for May 

  *Planned for in April ñ$21,315 

DATE  SS 10:30 General   

Offering  

Growing 

To the 

Future  

Mission 

Tithe  

5/3/20 NA  NA  $5,820 $100 $582 

5/10/20 NA  NA  $4,805 $500 $481 

5/17/20 NA  NA  $2,995 $100 $300 

5/24/20 

5/31/20 

NA  

NA  

NA  

NA  

$3,678 

$5,335 

$500 

$440 

$368 

$534 

$22,633*  $1,640 $2,265 Total for May  

  *Planned for in May ñ$21,315 

Breeze Thru the Leaves 

General Offering           

Year to Date  

Planned Offering         

Year to Date  

$96,715 $106,575 

VBS 2020 has been postponed until 2021 
due to concern for the health of our   

members, volunteers and the community.  

 

 

Bible Studies and  

Ladies Worship Night  
 

Join us for Bible Study Sundays at 

9:00 am and Thursdays at 10 am  

Contact the church office  
for the Zoom link. 

 
 

Beginning June 4th ñ 
Ladies Worship on  

THURSDAYS at 7:00 pm  
 

Contact the church office  

for the Zoom link. 
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From the Seminary 

Dear Tree of Life Lutheran Church,  

Greetings during these unusual times!  I hope 

that everything has been going well for you all. 

This last semester has been very different for me 

and my wife as she has been out of work and I 

have had online classes here at the Seminary. It 

definitely has been a struggle to stay entertained 

when we are not able to spend time with our fel-

low Seminarians on campus.  

However, this has been a very beneficial time for 

my wife and I in our relationship. We have spent 

our time watching TV shows, going on walks and 

bike rides, hiking trails, playing our guitar an  

cajon, playing board games, and video chatting 

with our families. While it has been difficult at 

times, we have been good at still trying to get out-

side so that we are not confined in our apartment 

all day long.  

We have experienced several disappointments 

from this pandemic. Our original plans this Sum-

mer were to head to Phoenix, Arizona and do a 

Summer internship at Christ Church Lutheran, 

the church that hosts the Best Practices Confer-

ence. We were very excited for this as it was going 

to give us a great opportunity to serve God in that 

church. However, this is no longer happening. In 

addition, both of my older brothers are having a 

kid right now and I am unable to visit them.  

I have found during this pandemic that it is im-

portant to be healthy in our disappointment. 

While many things have been taken away, I be-

lieve that a lot of things in my life that may have 

been distracting me from my relationship with 

God have been taken away as well. I truly believe 

that God can use this time to reset each of our 

compassõ and draw us back into a relationship 

where we are focused on Him above everything 

else in our lives.  

It is times like these where both me and Kali are 

especially grateful for the financial support that 

you have shown us. While our finances have tak-

en a bit of a hit, we are still in a secure position 

because of all of those who have chosen to sup-

port us on this path. We cannot thank you 

enough for this. It can be scary to be the leader 

of the household and not know the future of how 

we are going to pay the bills during this pandem-

ic. Yet, through it all, God continually provides. 

He provides in the good as well as the bad.  

Kali and I both ask that you continue to keep us 

in your prayers. There are already talks of my 

Seminary classes being online going into next 

Fall. It grieves me to know that I cannot spend 

my time here growing with my fellow classmates 

that I love. While I yearn for the day that we can 

return to some normality, I also pray that we can 

all look for how God is specifically working dur-

ing these hard times.  

In Christ,  

Daniel Langewisch  

 

Dear Friends in Christ,  

While we are in uncertain and unprecedented times, we 

still celebrate the glorious Easter promise! I thank you for 

your generous gift of $601.00! Your donation to Concordia 

Seminary humbles me and will be used with careful 

Christian stewardship to help prepare the shepherds who 

will lead congregations just like yours and those of your 

loved ones. 

In the midst of these difficult times, we can take great joy 

in the core motivation for why we do what we do: the love 

of Christ who gave His life for the forgiveness of our sins 

and who was raised on Easter to give us a buoyant, lively 

hope. I rejoice that you share with us this joy in knowing 

that the appearances of the risen Lord in the 40 days of 

Easter showed that death is not finally dominant, that 

what we regard as inevitable, natural and predictable is 

notñnot when we follow Jesus.  

I thank you again for your caring gift in support of Concor-

dia Seminary and its vital mission, and I wish you and 

your loved ones a truly blessed Eastertide.  

Most cordially yours,  

Rev. Dale A Meyer  

President, Concordia Seminary, Saint Louis  
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Stewardship News 

Thank you so much to everyone who has          

continued to give to TOLõs ministry! It is so      

encouraging to see your love & faithfulness to  

the Lord in these difficult times!  

Here are 3 ways that you can continue support-

ing TOL financially:  

¶ Contact your bank about their bill pay options.  

¶ Put a check in the mail. (Kara comes in regu-

larly to pick up mail, check email, phone mes-

sages, etc.) 

¶ Enroll for Simply Giving.   Contact Kara & she 

will get you the form to enroll.  

Our SCRIP program is still active. With     

social distancing and limited shopping       

opportunities, gift cards are a great option 

for graduations, birthdays, Father's Day,   

weddings, appreciation gifts and also for your 

personal grocery and online shopping . You 

receive the full value of the gift card and 

TOL receives a rebate of 2 -12%! 

The next order dates are June 7 and 21.      

Contact Kara to place your order at          

972-226-6086 or tolsec@treeoflifelcms.org  

SCRIP Gift Card Program 

Several members of the TOL family are 

grieving the loss of loved ones.   

Lee Wilsonõs son-in -law Clint Rattan (former 

TOL member) passed away after a long bat-

tle with cancer.  We extend our sympathy to 

all of Clintõs family, especially Sarah, Taylor 

& Brett, and to Lee.  

Noreene Hurstõs son Michael passed away in 

Houston from a blood infection. We extend 

our sympathy to Noreene, Arnold, KyRon, 

and all of their family.  

Former TOL member Phil Anderson is  

grieving the sudden loss of his wife Karen. 

We extend our sympathy to Phil and their 

family.  

Please keep these loved ones in your prayers.  

Please join us for worship ð Sundays at       
10:30 am on Facebook.  

https://www.facebook.com/TreeofLifeLCMS/ 

We will continue our Adult Bible Class on  
Sundays at 9:00 am via Zoom.   

We are currently studying 1 Thessalonians. 
The Thursday Morning Bible Class meets at 
10:00 am via Zoom and is studying the book of 
Acts.  All are welcome to join in these classes. 
Please call the office for the Zoom link. 

 

Worship & Bible Study  
Opportunities at TOL 

TOL Safety Team 

The Tree of Life Safety Team had its     

second training on Saturday, May 30th. 
Please be praying for these individuals as 

they continue to develop a comprehensive 
strategy to ensure the safety of our Tree of 
Life family. Thank you to those of you who 

have agreed to serve on this team!  

https://www.facebook.com/TreeofLifeLCMS/


6318 Lyons Road 
Garland, Texas 75043 

Tree of Life Lutheran Church 

Phone:972-226-6086 
E-mail: tolsec@treeoflifelcms.org 
www.treeoflifelcms.org 
 

The loving family of Tree of Life, rooted 
in Godõs Word, exists to share the joy, 
love, and peace of Jesus Christ with you! 

 


